
Taking Flight co-author Raquel Ramsey met with filmmakers from Los Angeles-based 
Vanilla Fire Productions,and agreed to suspend further shooting on their forthcoming
documentary based on the book Taking Flight: The Nadine Ramsey Story, because of
the COVID-19 pandemic.  Filming is expected to resume in 2021.


